

Child Support Services P.O. Box 497 Topeka, KS 66601-0497

Phyllis Gilmore, Secretary

Phone: (785) 296-3237 CSS Customer Service: 1-888-757-2445 KPC Payment Information: 1-877-572-5722 www.dcf.ks.gov

Sam Brownback, Governor

February 15, 2013

Hon. Lance Kinzer, Chairman Kansas House Judiciary Committee 165-W, Capitol Topeka, Kansas

RE: Testimony for HB 2166

Dear Chairman Kinzer:

Thank you for the opportunity to offer testimony on the above-referenced bill on February 13, 2013.

As you are aware, we learned about the bill shortly before the hearing was to be held. Our objection was based on our concern that this bill might affect Child Support Services. However, upon further research and consultation with the Revisor's Office, we respectfully withdraw our objection.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Chris J. Kellogg, Deputy Director

· 3. K

(785) 296-7209

chris.kellogg@dcf.ks.gov